
Grand Junction, Colorado 

September 26, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
adjourned session at the call of the President at 11:00 o'clock 
A.M. with President Hirons presiding. 
 
 
The Councilmen present were Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, 
Hampson and Murr. Councilman Meders was absent. City Manager 
Garrett, City Attorney Jordan, City Clerk Peck and City Engineer 
Thompson were present. 
 
 

A telegram establishing the legality of the Bonds of Paving Dist. 
# 6, from Bosworth and Chanute was read. 
 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read. 
 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
 
 WHEREAS bids for the construction of the paving of South Ave 
Seventh Street between the south line of Main Street and the 
North line of Third Avenue according to the plans and 
specifications on file in the office of the City Clerk, were 

asked for in Paving District No. 6, and 
 
 
 WHEREAS at the time and place designated in the notice to 
bidders, bids were opened, and 
 
 
 WHEREAS the STRANGE AND MAGUIRE PAVING COMPANY of the City 
of Salt Lake, Utah was found to be the lowest, reliable and 
responsible bidder, whose bid was in the sum of $36,530.29. 
 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO. 

 
 
 Section 1. That the bid of $36,530.29 of STRANGE AND MAGUIRE 
PAVING COMPANY of the City of Salt Lake, Utah be accepted, and 
that a contract be entered into between the City of Grand 
Junction and said contractor according to and embracing said 
notice to bidders, and said plans and specifications and that 
said contract, first to be approved by the City Council, be 
signed by the City Manager of the City of Grand Junction for the 
City of Grand Junction, and that the contractor furnish the 
necessary bonds for the construction of said work and complying 



with the terms of said contract, which said bonds must be subject 

to the approval of the City Council. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted as 
follows: Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Dowrey, yea; Miller, yea; 
Murr, yea; Hampson, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea, 
the motion was declared carried, and the resolution duly adopted. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Hampson that 
the meeting adjourn to the call of the President. Motion carried. 
 

 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


